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Nevada Commission on Postsecondary Education

 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1NOTICE OF PUBLIC MEETING

April 4, 2013

The Commission on Postsecondary Education will conduct a quarterly meeting on May 1, 2013, commencing at 9:00a.m., at the locations listed below via videoconferencing:

Nevada Department of Education Boardroom
Nevada Department of Education Boardroom

9890 South Maryland Parkway Suite 221
700 East Fifth Street

Las Vegas, NV 89183
Carson City, NV 89701

The Commission may take items out of order; combine two or more items for consideration; remove an item from the agenda; or, delay discussion on any item.  The Commission will take public comment at the beginning and end of this meeting and may allow public comment after conclusion of any contested case or quasi judicial proceedings that may affect the due process rights of an individual.  The Commission will limit public comment five minutes.  Written submissions will be considered.  While there will be no restriction on comments based on viewpoint, repetitive comments will be limited.

AGENDA

General Business


1.
Call to Order
Informational

2.
Public Comment
Informational

3.
Open Meeting Compliance
Informational


4.
Roll Call
Informational

5.
Adoption of Agenda
For possible action

6.
Approval of Minutes
For possible action

7.
Administrator’s Report
Informational
Applicants for Initial Provisional Licensure 


  8.
Hospitality International Training
For possible action


9.
Institute of Advanced Education
For possible action
Applicants for Full Term License


10.
Limotech
For possible action

Training Session

11.
Training Session
Informational
Comments

12.
Commission
Informational
13.
Public Comment
Informational
Adjournment

 

This agenda was mailed to groups and individuals as requested and posted at the following locations:

Commission on Postsecondary Education, 3663 East Sunset Road, Suite 202, Las Vegas, NV

Nevada Department of Education, 700 East Fifth Street, Carson City, NV

Elko County Library, 720 Court St., Elko, NV
Goldfield Public Library, Corner of Crook and Fourth, Goldfield, NV 

Notice: Members of the public who require special accommodations or assistance at the meeting are requested to notify the Commission on Postsecondary in writing at 3663 East Sunset Road, Suite 202, Las Vegas, Nevada 89120, or by calling 702-486-7330, or via E-Mail to bshanteler@cpe.state.nv.us.  Please notify the agency no later than 10 working days prior to the meeting to allow time to secure any necessary equipment or provisions prior to the meeting. 

MINUTES OF THE COMMISSION ON POSTSECONDARY EDUCATION

May 1, 2013

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting, held at the Nevada Department of Education in both Carson City and Las Vegas, Nevada (via video conferencing), was called to order by Chairman Clark at approximately 9:00a.m. Mr. Perlman certified compliance with the Open Meeting Law.  Chairman Clark requested a roll call and Ms. Shanteler complied.  A quorum was present. 

PUBLIC COMMENT

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT
Commissioner Clark

Commissioner Cook

Commissioner Fralick

Commissioner Frederick

COMMISSIONERS ABSENT
Commissioner Lynch

Commissioner North

Commissioner Russell 

STAFF IN ATTENDANCE
Mr. David Perlman, Administrator

Ms. Bonnie Shanteler, Compliance Audit Investigator

Mr. Robert Whitney, Deputy Attorney General

OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE
See attached sheet

AGENDA
Motion to approve by Commissioner Frederick, seconded by Commissioner Fralick.  Unanimous.

MINUTES
Motion to approve by Commissioner Frederick, seconded by Commissioner Cook.  Unanimous.

ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT

Mr. Perlman told the commissioners that the VA contract was returned signed on April 26th, more than 6½ months after the start of the contract year.  He stated the delay was longer this year than before and made it difficult to attend out of state conferences and spend hours doing VA-related work since there is not funding available until after the contract is signed by the VA.  He said it affected all states and was in his opinion, unprofessional.  He continued with the state biennial budget which was passed by the Joint Senate Finance/Assembly Ways and Means committee on April 21st.  

Mr. Perlman told the commissioners that SB470 was voted out of the Senate in April and has been referred to the Assembly’s Ways and Means committee.  The bill will increase fees for new applicants and not affect existing schools.  Fees have not been raised since 1989.  Mr. Perlman discussed SB446 stating it is a bill that will allow the Western Interstate Commission on Higher Education (WICHE) to approve out-of-state schools that offer distance education.  He said the bill is an initiative by the Nevada System of Higher Education to allow for national reciprocity.  A part of the approval process requires someone in Nevada to handle student complaints for Nevada residents taking online courses in schools approved by WICHE and Mr. Perlman told the Commissioners it would be inappropriate to be responsible for issues relating to schools not approved by the Commission.  There was discussion concerning CPE-representation in the legislature and it was Mr. Perlman’s opinion that the bill would pass.  Mr. Perlman stated that there were 6,671 students reported for the quarter.
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PROVISIONAL LICENSURE

Hospitality International Training
Testified:
Professor Lonnie Wright, Chef Bo Hampton, Mr. Peter Guzman

Discussion:
Mr. Wright introduced himself and stated he was a member of the Governor’s Commission for Juvenile Justice and he has done training for youthful offenders with the College of Southern Nevada.  He stated his program partners with  industry to find jobs for his graduates which has greatly reduced recidivism.  Mr. Wright explained his screening process and that entry was open to the general population but he targeted young adults.   Chairman Clark asked whether he targeted adults or teens and how the program would be marketed.  Mr. Wright stated he worked with bridge programs such as Casa Grande and the Urban League who provided students in need of training and job assistance.  Commissioner Frederick asked if students would have to obtain a health card and alcohol awareness card and if the students would have access to knives.  Mr. Wright stated they would have knives since it was part of the equipment needed for the program.  He also said that students would have to obtain health cards and complete alcohol awareness training.  Commissioner Frederick asked if the program was for a line cook and Mr. Wright stated the training was for entry level and graduates usually started as a prep cook at such places where they have partnered such as McDonald’s.  Those who are placed can stay and gain work skills and then come back for placement assistance at other jobs or stay where they are working.  Chairman Clark asked how students would fund their tuition and what plans were in place to market the school.  Mr. Wright stated that most of the funding would be through work force investment agencies and that marketing would be mostly word-of-mouth.  Mr. Guzman stated that they already have agreements in place with agencies to train students.  Chairman Clark voiced concerns about the lack of available cash and asked about the facility and equipment.  Mr. Wright said he has a facility with all appropriate equipment and has $10,000 to invest if needed.  Chairman Clark asked how many students could be taught per class and how many did he anticipate to enroll?  Mr. Wright replied that there was adequate space for 10 to 12 students and that he had the option of running three classes per day for a total of about 36 students for each 6-week session.  He said that if needed, he could expand the facility to accommodate growth.  Chairman Clark asked Mr. Wright to explain the screening process.  Mr. Wright stated he interviewed each applicant and asked pointed questions while watching for their reactions.  He said he looked for team players and that the questions were designed to determine if they will be successful.   Chairman Clark asked if the entrance requirements were specific in the catalog.  Mr. Perlman stated they were but not in the form of questions.  Chairman Clark asked Mr. Wright if he had any experience in operating a school and Mr. Wright stated he managed the programs that he taught for the College of Southern Nevada which included maintaining records.  Chairman Clark stated that Mr. Wright should ensure he is familiar with the requirements for operating a private postsecondary school which are contained in regulations and Mr. Wright stated he would. 
Motion:
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1That a 12-month provisional license be granted to Hospitality International Training, to offer their Line Cook training program, contingent upon receipt of surety in the amount of $45,000.  

By:
Commissioner Cook

Second:
Commissioner Frederick

Result:
Unanimous
Commission on Postsecondary Education
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Institute of Advanced Educatione
Testified:
Ms. Elizabeth Young

Discussion:
Ms. Young introduced herself and stated the program was unique in it would be taught by practicing dentists in a functioning office as well as other specialty offices.  The program consisted of both didactic and clinical training and culminates with externship.  Commissioner Cook asked what the current demand is in Las Vegas since there were several other schools offering the same program.  Ms. Young said they were having a hard time finding qualified applicants because many of the other schools taught older processes and equipment that is not much in use today.  As an example, she stated that Dr. Blasco had to train new hires how to take and process digital x-rays and the use of enamel fillings.  Commissioner Cook asked Mr. Perlman to explain the provisions of AB324 and Mr. Perlman explained it would require a dental assistant to be licensed by the Nevada Board of Dental Examiners and may require a school to obtain accreditation from a national certification agency.  Commissioner Fralick asked if she had contact with dental board and if the program met AB324 requirements and Ms. Young replied that the Dr. Blasco was in contact with the board that the program did comply with the new requirements.  Commissioner Clark stated that the $8,900 program cost seemed high for 210 hours of training.  Ms. Young stated that the cost was higher because training was conducted in a functioning dental practice and used actual products and supplies.  She also stated that the program is completed in 12 weeks and not 18 months, allowing a faster return on the student’s investment.  Chairman Clark asked how students would pay for the education and Ms. Young stated that students will get assistance in applying for loans at banks and credits unions and some dentists will pay tuition for new hires.  Chairman Clark asked how many students could be taught per class and Ms. Young state the maximum class size was 20 but ideally would be 15.  Chairman Clark asked if that would not displace employees and Ms. Young replied that actual training would be after hours and not on actual patients.  Chairman Clark asked if the dentists would work all day and then teach in the evening and Ms. Young stated there was a team of 10 dentists who would be participating, each with their own specialty.  Commissioner Frederick commented that externship is a wise option for students since it offers a great opportunity to be hired and should be the capstone course and not optional.
Motion:
 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1That a 12-month provisional license be granted to the Institute of Advanced Education to offer Dental Assisting,  contingent upon receipt of a $60,000 surety bond and facility information.
By:
Commissioner Frederick

Second:
Commissioner Fralick

Result:
Unanimous.

FULL TERM LICENSURE

Limotech
Motion:
Grant full term licensure.

By:
Commissioner Frederick 

Second:
Commissioner Fralick

Result:
Unanimous.

TRAINING SESSION

Mr. Perlman led the discussion in how applications are processed.

COMMISSION COMMENT

Commissioner Cook welcomed Commissioner Fralick and thanked Mr. Perlman for his persistence in getting him reappointed.

PUBLIC COMMENT
None.

ADJOURNMENT






Brian Sandoval


Governor
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